[image: image1.png]



Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Gene Crump

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

DRAFT
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, August 21, 2008, for a regular monthly meeting at the Hart County Administration Building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members:  James McMullan, Chairman, Gene Crump, Lloyd Cowart, Anne Thompson & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Clerk, Mr. Nagele, Mr. Techo, Mr. Plymel, Mr. Stone and Mrs. Hamilton.
Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. and Mr. Crump opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the agenda with changes to include RDC and mapping updates. Motion was seconded by Mr. Crump. Motion was passed 4-0 (Mrs. Starks was not present for this vote).
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the August 7, 2008 minutes as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

James Plymel- 2007 Appeal

Mr. Plymel’s appeal has been reviewed and the Board of Assessors has approved the Chief Appraiser to send out the 21 day notice concerning this appeal. 
J.C. Stone- Conservation Use Breach

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart the Board of Assessor’s current staff has found a number of errors and omissions and it is the intent of this Board of Assessors to correct those errors and so rules that no breach of the 2005 conservation agreement of J.C. Stone (C21-009) occurred and the staff is directed to correct the remaining acreage for the current conservation agreement. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.   
2008 Appeals

Spread sheets with those 115 appeals as referenced below are attached and made apart of these minutes.
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to accept 70 staff changes to the appealed assessment notices and to approve the mailing of 21 day notices to the property owners of those 70 appeals. Motion was seconded by Mr. Crump. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to accept the recommendation of the Chief Appraiser and Associate Chief Appraiser to forward 45 appeals to the Board of Equalization. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Chief Appraiser’s Report

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to recommend Tony Graham be given retro pay back to the date of his Appraiser I certification. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

* The next regular scheduled meeting of the Board of Assessors will be September 4, 2008 at 9:00 A.M.

There being no further business, Mr. Crump made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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